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What a glorious week of weather we have had and the spring flowers around the 
school site definitely lift the spirits. 
 

The Class 5 cake sale was a sweet start to the week raising almost £65.  Mr Oliver 
and the children are going to enjoy choosing how to spend it.  
 

Requests for tickets for the Spring Concert came in thick and fast and these have 
now all been allocated; tickets will come home via your child’s book bag today.  
 

On Tuesday Class 4 visited Sandwich Bay Bird Observatory.  They had a super day 
discussing vertebrates and invertebrates before watching birds being ringed and 
health checked for environmental surveys.  The children explored the RSPB grounds 
finishing with a visit to the hide and watching the birds found on the natural lake.  
They also visited the beach and turned pebbles into a variety of insects!  Finally, the 
warden spoke about his role within the bird observatory and how the children 
could help look after the birds.  It was a very enjoyable day where the children 
learned so much.  
 

Also on Tuesday children from Class 3 participated in the Singing Festival at Dover 
Town hall.  Performing alongside children from other schools they presented songs 
such as Tiptoe Through The Tulips and This Is Me.  They thoroughly enjoyed the 
opportunity to perform in this venue.  
 

A team of upper school children competed in a Girls’ Football tournament in 
Temple Ewell on Thursday.  The children had a super afternoon– competing in three 
matches against other local primary school teams.   Well done to Amber, Anthea, 
Lola, Rowen, Isla, Rebecca, Emily and Olivia and thank you for being such great 
ambassadors for our school. 
 

Helen Comfort 
 

 

Message from the Headteacher 
 

 
 

Week commencing 25th March 2019                    
NO CLUBS! 

 
Tuesday, 26th March – 2pm Class R Mother’s Day ‘Stay and Play’ 
Thursday, 28th March – Classes 1 & 2 day Trip                                        
Friday, 29th March – Clubs response and payment deadline 
 
                                    
 

 
 
                                               

 

The Week Ahead! 

   
w/e 22nd March 2019 
 
Star Awards will be given out next week 
and children’s names will appear in next 
week’s newsletter. 
 

Star Awards 
 

                                     
 

w/e 22nd March 2019 
Class R – 98.5%  
Class 1 – 99.6%  

Class 2 – 94% 
Class 3 – 99% 
Class 4 – 99.3% 

Class 5 – 97.1% 
Class 6 – 98.8% 
Whole school – 98.1% 

Attendance 

   Lunch Menu:  Week 1 

 

 
Classes R, 1 & 2 ‘My Mum’ 
pictures will appear in the 
East Kent Mercury published 
week commencing 25th 
March 2019. 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 

WOW!  We raised 

£2,148.06 for Red 

Nose Day

 
We raised £64.80 at the 

Class 5 Cake Sale. 

 
 

 

 

 

Thank you! 

 

 

 
Club offers for Terms 5 & 6 
have been sent out.  Please 
do send your slip and monies 
in to the school office by 
Friday, 29th March.  
Reminder: Clubs have 
finished for this term.  

Clubs! 
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